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13th September 2023 
 
 

 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District  
 
A Chara,  
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: -  
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 18th of  
September at 14:00 in the Council Chamber for the transaction of the following business:  
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes  
 

(i) To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held 
on July 17th, 2023  
 

2. Matters Arising  
 

3. Correspondence  
 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  
 

(i) Update on Area works programmes 
(ii) Culture Night 

 
5. Municipal District Officers Report  

 
6. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 

Motion in the name of:  
 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. “Can I ask for an update please on the extension of the solar lights for the 

Crosshaven/Carrigaline railway walk. From Rabbit Island to Lulus coffee/carpark.”  

 

2. “Can I ask are we still in the process of snagging Drakes Point to take it in charge.   If so can I 

verify the developer will put back the raised table that was removed at Drakes Point.  Also 

can we look at relining the road in Brightwater.”  

 

Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. “That the Municipal District would request the following information from Irish Water:  The 

number of breaks to the water main on Kilmoney Road, Carrigaline, in the past three years 

and the total cost of carrying out the repairs.” 



 

2. “To request that the Area Engineer acquires additional speed feedback signs.” 

 

3. “To seek an update on the installation of non-return valves on Strand Road, Carrigaline to 

prevent flooding.” 

 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. “That Cork County Council roads office would examine the new pedestrian crossing in 

Ballinhassig from a safety perspective. Concerns have been raised locally about the speed of 

some vehicles approaching the crossing and near miss incidents. Could any further safety 

measures be considered to improve the safety here?” 

 

2. “That a gully would be installed outside T12T8XA, Ballinhassig on the public road adjacent to 

the footpath. The resident here has reported large pooling outside her property during heavy 

rainfall. There was previously a gully here, however it was covered over during recent road 

resurfacing in the section.” 

Cllr. Marcia D’Alton 

1. “That favourable consideration would be given to the installation of ramps on the R612 to 
force a reduction in speed as drivers approach Myrtleville.” 
 

2. “That this Municipal District would write to the National Transport Authority asking that the 
former bus stop at Hayes’s Boreen, Monkstown would be reinstated into the regular bus 
timetable.” 

 

3. “That this Municipal District would write to ESB Networks to convey local concerns about the 
negative impact of unannounced electricity outages on businesses in Passage West and 
Monkstown and request their proposals to minimise such outages.” 

 

7. Votes of Congratulations 

 

8. Any Other Business 


